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POLICE COMMITTEE 
September 17, 2018 

6:00 P.M. 
Police Department Training Room 

1710 Plainfield Road 
 
 
 

 
1. Call to Order 

 
2. Public Comment and Communications 

 
3. Approval of Meeting Minutes – June 18, 2018 

 
4. Agenda Memo - A motion authorizing the purchase of new office equipment from Villa 

Park Office Equipment to replace current equipment in use by the police department 
using Department of Justice (DOJ) award money in the amount of $23,018.94. 
 

5. Agenda Memo – A resolution adopting the DuPage County Natural Hazards Mitigation 
Plan 

 
6. Chief’s Monthly Report 

 
7.  Next Meeting Date – October 15, 2018 

 
8.  Adjournment 
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POLICE COMMITTEE 
MEETING MINUTES 

June 18, 2018 
 
Call to Order 
The meeting was called to order at 6:03 p.m. in the police department training room. In attendance:  
Alderman McIvor, Alderman Vaughn, Alderman Marchese, and Chief Thomas. 
 
Public Comment and Communications  
No public Comment and Communication. Chief briefed the committee on recent videos posted on 
social media involving one of the Darien police sergeants who refused to give his name and badge 
number to a civilian. This occurred while the sergeant and several officers responded to a call for a 
possible domestic battery. Chief explained that it is not a legal requirement in this circumstance for 
the officers to give a name and badge number. Chief answered several phone calls and emails in 
regards to this matter. Chief returned the calls and emails of those individuals that left their contact 
information. Chief advised the committee to refer any future complaints or inquiries regarding this 
matter to him. 
 
Minutes 
The minutes of the May 21, 2018, Police Committee meeting were unanimously approved. 
 
Agenda Memo - A motion authorizing the purchase of a (3) year licensing agreement for payroll 
scheduling software from Pace Systems, Inc. using Department of Justice award money in the 
amount of $7,650. Chief explained that the department currently uses a paper payroll system. This 
system is inefficient, requires increased labor to execute, and lends itself to several errors. Staff 
contacted three vendors for payroll system quotes and reviewed the payroll system software. Chief 
explained the benefits of the Pace System, which allows for real time updates of scheduling debits 
and credits and will interact with the City’s current payroll system. Chief estimates the City currently 
uses $13,000 in man hours to execute the paper payroll system, so the Pace system will save the City 
significantly in the first year. The committee unanimously approved the motion. 
 
Chief’s Monthly Report 
Chief Thomas reviewed the highlights of his report with the committee.  
 
Adjournment  
The Committee Meeting was adjourned at 6:31 p.m.  
 
 
Approved: __________________________  Alderman: __________________________ 
                                     Date                        Joseph Marchese  
 
Chairman: __________________________  Alderman: __________________________ 
                              Sylvia McIvor                        Lester Vaughn 
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AGENDA MEMO 

Police Committee 
September 17, 2018 

 
 
ISSUE STATEMENT 
A resolution authorizing the purchase of new office equipment from Villa Park Office Equipment to replace 
current equipment in use by the police department using Department of Justice (DOJ) award money in the 
amount of $23,018.94. 
 
BACKGROUND/HISTORY 
 
The police department completed extensive building renovations. Most recently, an update of the lower level 
of the police department.  Before the renovations, staff evaluated how each room was currently being used 
and looked for ways to improve functionality due to changes within the department since the building was 
built over 23 years ago. 
 
The original configuration of the sergeant’s office accommodated three (3) patrol sergeants; however, the 
number increased to six (6) sergeants in 2005.  With the additional desks, computers, printer/fax machine and 
miscellaneous equipment the room had become quite cramped and less than professional looking. Staff 
decided to remove the wall between the former FPC room currently used for storage and FTO (field training 
officer) purposes and the report writing room to create an office area that could accommodate the needs of 
the sergeants. The former sergeant’s office changed so it now accommodates the needs of patrol for report 
writing purposes and the FTO program. 
 
 To better address the needs of the sergeants, staff looked into replacing old furniture and replacing it with 
office furniture that was more functional and better able to keep everything organized, uniform and 
professional in appearance.  We will replace desks with cubicles that provide more workspace, chairs with a 
minimum weight rating of 500 lbs. and ballistic nylon to protect from damage commonly caused when 
wearing a duty belt.  In addition to the cubicles, we will increase storage units for equipment and reference 
materials.  All quotes also include the cost of delivery and set up. 
 
The Darien Police Department is a proud participant in the United States Department of Justice Equitable 
Sharing Fund for State and Local Law Enforcement Agencies.  For the last two years, the Darien Police 
Department has participated in federal task forces whose goal is to stem the flow of illegal narcotics into the 
Chicago metropolitan area, which is one of the major hubs for illegal narcotics coming into the United 
States.  It is the goal of  this program to not only cut off the flow of illegal narcotics into the area, but to take 
away and use the tools, proceeds and property derived from any criminal activity against the 
offenders. These seized tools, proceeds and property are ultimately a deterrent to criminal activity and an 
enhancement to law enforcement. Under the Guidelines of the Equitable Sharing Program, the funds 
received cannot be used to replace or supplant the police department’s regularly budgeted monies but 
augment the police budget. These seized monies may only be used by the police department in order to 
augment the police budget. This purchase meets the Guidelines of the Equitable Sharing Program and will 
provide an important tool for the police department that otherwise would not be available without 
participation in the Equitable Sharing Program. The cash balance of this fund is $308,038 as of 9-11-18. 
 
Proposals/Bids 

New Office Furniture for Sergeants Office 
COMPANY AMOUNT 

Villa Park Office Equipment $23,018.94  
Warehouse Direct Furniture, Interiors & Design $27,430.23 
Interiors for Business, Inc. $30,044.79 
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STAFF/COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION 
Staff recommends approval of the resolution authorizing the purchase of the new office furniture from Villa 
Park Office Equipment using asset forfeiture funds in the amount of $23,018.94. 
 
ALTERNATE CONSIDERATION 
As recommended by the Committee.  
 
DECISION MODE 
This item will be placed on the October 1, 2018, City Council agenda for formal consideration.  









































  
AGENDA MEMO 
Police Committee 

September 17, 2018 
 
 
ISSUE STATEMENT  
 
A resolution adopting the DuPage County Natural Hazards Mitigation Plan. 
 
 
BACKGROUND/HISTORY  
 
By federal statute, the City of Darien is required to have our National Hazard Mitigation Plan 
(NHMP) adopted / approved every 5 years.  We have worked with the County to create a NHMP 
plan and recommend that we adopt the countywide plan.  Attached is the information regarding 
the City’s adoption of DuPage County’s 2018 NHMP.   
 
Rather than each individual community completing their own plan, which is a lengthy and time 
consuming process directed at only a small area, municipalities work together to complete a plan 
with DuPage County to take a regional comprehensive approach to hazard mitigation.  The plan 
includes strategies to be used countywide, but also within the City of Darien.  The first plan was 
passed by the City Council on October 20, 2008, and there is a requirement to update it every 
five years.  When projects are identified within the City of Darien they are brought to the City 
Council for discussion.   
 
The full plan is 241 pages in length and can be found at this website: 
http://www.state.il.us/iema/planning/documents/plan_dupagecounty.pdf 
 
 
STAFF/COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION  
 
Staff recommends approving the plan. 
 
 
ALTERNATE CONSIDERATION  
 
AS recommended by the Committee. 
 
 DECISION MODE 
This item will be placed on the October 1, 2018, City Council agenda for formal consideration.  
 

http://www.state.il.us/iema/planning/documents/plan_dupagecounty.pdf


 

Natural Hazard Mitigation Plan 

Fact Sheet 

 
Purpose of the Natural Hazard Mitigation Plan (NHMP): 

1. Ensure DuPage County and its municipalities qualify for mitigation funding. 

o Before a disaster 

▪ Hazard Mitigation Grant Program (HMGP) 

o After a disaster 

▪ Required for public assistance applications with the Federal 

Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) 

2. Ensure a comprehensive / regional approach is taken towards mitigation projects 

and goals.  

 

History of the Natural Hazard Mitigation Plan: 

The NHMP was first developed in 2007, through a grant awarded to DuPage County 

Stormwater Management. In 2010, the DuPage County Office of Homeland Security 

and Emergency Management became the official governing body of the plan and the 

associated workgroup. Personnel from the OHSEM coordinated the 2012 plan update 

and 2013 plan adoption. Following the County’s adoption in May 2013, 31 

municipalities adopted the plan.   

 

Importance of Mitigation Planning: 

• Protect lives and property 

• Identify hazards within the jurisdiction 

• Propose strategies to prevent or lessen the effects of the hazards 

• Ensure regional comprehensive approach 

o Make sure one community’s mitigation activity isn’t negatively 

impacting another community 

o Facilitate communication across jurisdictions 

 

Natural Hazards Mitigation Plan Requirements: 

• Plan must meet Federal Regulation: 44 CFR §201.6  

• Must update the plan every 5 years 

• Must produce an annual report 

 
 

Last Revised: 9/11/17 
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